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Term 3 Week 3 
 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

I would like to thank all the staff, students and parents for 
your support throughout this period of remote learning.  
 
Our school has done a wonderful job once again, the 
engagement level from all students is extremely pleasing, 
but I need to mention Year 9. Over 95% of this year group 
engaged via the online platform last week. Well done year 
9 and everyone else. Once again, we are doing a 
wonderful job during difficult times.  
 
 

 
The chess tables have been ordered and are on their 
way. I am very much looking forward to when students 
come back to school, enjoying the Winter sunshine and 
playing chess against the many students who enjoy this 
great game. Hopefully, I will be the one to say 
Checkmate! 
 
 

 
 
 
Don’t forget to take pictures of what you do on Wellbeing 
Wednesday and send them in. Last week’s winner, Josh H will get 
to choose from a number of prizes up to the value of $50.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If your child is having trouble with remote learning please let us 
know so we can help. It may be a laptop, Wi-Fi dongle or just a 
simple phone call to put students’ minds at ease. We have 
recently been provided by the NSW Department of Education with laptops and Wi-Fi dongles to 
support families who need it. 
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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Parents, thank you for supporting your son with 
learning at home.  
I’m encouraged by our students’ engagement with 
online learning, recognising that it can often be 
challenging to juggle Google Classrooms and 
Zoom in the home setting. I’m hoping you’re also 
finding ways to enjoy the experience – there are 
lots of fun ways to learn without technology.  
Our priorities are helping your son stay connected 
to school and learning while we have stay-at-

home restrictions are in place. It’s really important that he is taking this opportunity to read: 
reading every day and challenging himself to read more complex texts.  
Did you know your son can borrow e-books through our library?  
ALL Students in Year 7-10 borrowing limit has been increased from 2 books to 4 books 
and Year 11 and 12 to 6 books. This will allow ALL STUDENTS to borrow additional eBooks 
OR an AUDIO BOOK from the Oliver Library while at home. 

The ‘how to’ video links are: 
Locating, borrowing and returning eBooks in Oliver 
Library: https://vimeo.com/425827743/0a6f8f75df 

• Locating, borrowing and returning eBooks in the Wheelers 
app: https://vimeo.com/426109068/be42abd56b 

ALL existing books loans for students Years 7-12 have been renewed until 16th August. There 
is no need to return a physical book to school during the lockdown period. 
 
Our ACCELERATED READING PROGRAM is available online 

 
Students in Years 7 to 9 should be reading an 
Accelerated Reader book every day for at least 20 
minutes. Students should have their AR book and 
their AR logbook to record their reading. It's 
important that students are following through with 
the daily reading. A routine is the best way for 
example: 

1. Students READ for 20 minutes each morning 
at the beginning of Period 1. 

2. At the end of the 20 minutes, they record what they have read in their logbook. 
Parent/guardian signs the reading log. 

3. Students share what they have read with a family member at home and with their 
teacher/ librarian during Wide Reading lessons. 

4. Once the book has been read, students complete their AR quiz online.  
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PLEASE NOTE: All students are able to access their AR quizzes from home. There is a time 
constraint to complete a quiz from 8:30AM to 5:30PM, Monday to Friday.  (Students cannot 
complete a quiz on a weekend.)  
 
Online security is paramount 

I’ve had a number of discussions this week with parents 
and students about digital security – particularly about 
keeping passwords safe.  
Everyone knows not to share their passwords – but it still 
happens!  
Please have this discussion with your son, so that they say 
‘no’ if someone, including their friend, asks them to share 
it, for whatever reason. 
A useful resource about password security is on the 
department’s Digital Citizenship page: 

https://www.digitalcitizenship.nsw.edu.au/articles/what-makes-a-good-password 
 
There’s also an excellent resource for parents and carers about online safety that I would 
encourage you to read : https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/wellbeing/online-
safety-checklist 
 
Student and family wellbeing 
 
I hope your family is enjoying Wellbeing Wednesday. Remember to send photos so we can 
share them with the school community on Facebook.  
Has your son connected with our Wellbeing Google Classroom and tried some of the activities 
there? It has a wide range of resources – from study tips, to exercise routines, to meditation 
and mindfulness guides.  
 
 
Take care and stay safe. 
 
 
Ms Caitlin Dwyer 
Deputy Principal 
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CAREERS CORNER 
 
 

 
 

 

Stand out above the rest with Productivity Bootcamp ACCELERATED: 

• You will get the skills you need to secure an apprenticeship for 2022! 
• You will learn skills in carpentry, electrical, plumbing, formwork, concreting, 

landscaping and more! 
The eligibility criteria are as follows: 

• Be completing year 12 HSC this year  
• Have a driver’s licence (or almost have one) 
• Have a working phone 
• Be physically and mentally capable of completing a more intense program 
 

Productivity Bootcamp ACCELERATE will start in November 2021 at our sites in Quakers 
Hill, Campbelltown, and Nowra - each site has limited places available so get in quick to 
secure your spot! 
 
Apply now by contacting us on 0419 511 565, info@productivitybootcamp.com.au, 
or CLICK HERE! 
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TO APPLY PLEASE SEE THIS LINK: 
 

https://leisureemployment.com.au/apply-now/ 
 

OR CONTACT OUR CAREERS ADVISER FOR MORE INFORMATION 
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